
   

We pay our respects to the traditional owners and elders of the 

lands on which we live and work. 

F R E E  

 Menzies Matters            

 

COMING 
EVENTS 

 
RFDS 

3 AUGUST 2022 

 
HENRY & RANAHL 

BAND 

SPECIAL NIGHTï 
LIVE MUSIC 

11 AUGUST 2022 

 
ABORIGINAL JUS-
TICE DAY, MAC 

CENTRE 

12 AUGUST 2022 

 
ORDINARY  

COUNCIL MEET-
ING,MENZIES 

25 AUGUST 2022 

 
NICKEL Nô DI-
MERS BAND -  

LIVE MUSIC 
EVENT, MENZIES 
TOWNHALL 

27 AUGUST 2022 
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11
th 
July attended Special Meeting of Council to adopt the An-

nual Budget 2022/2023. 

 

Met with Laura Russo, Ron Yuryevich and members of Council to discuss recruit-

ment of a new CEO. 

 

Travelled to Kalgoorlie on 14
th 
July to attend a meeting with CEO, Works Manager, 

Cr Ian Baird, City of Kalgoorlie/Boulder and Main Roads to discuss Tjuntjuntjara 

access via the Cutline. 

 

Wednesday 20
th 
July attended farewell drinks in the Menzies Hotel Beer Garden 

with Brian, Eve and members of staff. 

 

21
st 
July attended the Briefing Session followed by a meeting with available Coun-

cillors, Independent Member Ron Yuryevich and Consultant Laura Russo. 

 

22
nd 
July, participated via video, a meeting with Rick Wilson to discuss upcoming 

Legislation to abolish the Cashless Debit Card. There are concerns from neigh-

bouring shires as to the escalation of anti social behaviour once the card is with-

drawn. 

 

 

Greg Dwyer 

Shire President 
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THE SHIRE PRESIDENTôS REPORT 

AUGUST 2022 
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 CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICERôS REPORT  

AUGUST 2022 

I am pleased to again be given the opportunity to work with Council, Council Staff and the 
community in the capacity of Acting Chief Executive Officer. 
 
Council is working through the recruitment process for a permanent Chief Executive Officer 
with the view to filling the position as soon as possible. 
 
The July Council meeting was held on Thursday, 28

th 
July. A number of items were up for con-

sideration: 
 
1. Draft Menzies Tourism Development Strategy 
 Council resolved not to endorse the plan and has requested the Acting Chief Executive Of-
ficer review the document and report back to Council at the August 2022 Council meeting. 

 
2. Sale of 21 and 23 Reid Street Menzies 
Council has deferred a decision on the disposal of the above vacant land pending further 
information on the availability of auctioneers. 
 
3. Lot 29 Reid Street Menzies 
An offer to purchase was received for 29 Reid Street (vacant land). Council resolved not to 
dispose of this lot as it is required for Shire use. 

 
4. Tjuntjuntjara Community 
 Council has approved a contribution to $18,500 to the Tjuntjuntjara Community for play-
ground infrastructure consisting of fencing, soft fall and shade sails. This work will be com-
plementary to the existing playground recently constructed. 

 
5. Maintenance of Cutline Road 
 The Shire of Menzies has entered into an agreement with the City of Kalgoorlie Boulder for 
the upgrade and maintenance of the Cutline Road. 

 
 The Cutline Road runs from Kitchener on the Trans Access Road through to Red Drum 
Corner at the intersection with the Connie Sue Highway and is used by the community of 
Tjuntjuntjara to travel to and from Kalgoorlie. The section of the Cutline Road in question is 
within the City of Kalgoorlie Boulder. 

 
 A proposal has been agreed whereby the Shire will maintain the road on the Cityôs behalf 
with the City providing funding that they have available. Economies of scale can be made 
with the Shire incorporating works in with other works on the Connie Sue Highway and 
Tjuntjuntjara Access Road. 

 
We say goodbye to Antonio Giometti and Pema Chhunzom. Antonio has held the position of 
Chief Finance Officer and Pema our Community Engagement Officer with the Shire of Men-
zies for the past 14 months. We thank them for their service and wish them all the best with 
their new positions with the Marra Worra Worra Aboriginal Corporation in Fitzroy Crossing. 

 
 
Pascoe Durtanovich 
Acting CEO   
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SHIRE OF MENZIES 
 

ORDINARY MEETINGS OF COUNCIL 
  
The public is advised that pursuant to Regulation 12(1)(a) of the Local  
Government (Administration) Regulations 1996, the following dates, 
times and locations have been appointed as Ordinary Council Meeting 
dates for the period ending Thursday 22 December 2022. 
 
 
2022 
Thursday 25 August    1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 29 September   1pm   Tjuntjuntjara  
Thursday 27 October    1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 24 November    1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 22 December    1pm   Menzies  
 
Published Council meetings are open to the public, except when stated, and pri-
or notice will be given of any Special or Committee Meetings that are called. 

 
 
 
Pascoe Durtanovich 
Acting Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Menzies 
PO Box 4 
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                                  Council approved 2022/23 budget 
 
After three separate council briefing sessions, the draft budget for 2022/23 was tabled for council con-
sideration at a Special Council Meeting, Monday 11 July 2022 and a balanced budget was, through an 
absolute majority, approved. 
 
The key items of note are as follows 
 

 
 

 
 
Funds are being drawn from Reserves, Rates revenue and Grants to accommodate both operating and 
capital expenditure. 
 
Some of the planned expenditure is: 

¶ Menzies CCTV $90k 

¶ Arts Centre $269k 

¶ Community Shed (previously known as the ñMenôs Shedò) $300k 

¶ Old Post Officer refurbishment $969k 

¶ Tjuntjuntjara Community Shelter $70k 

¶ Main street public toilets sealed carpark $100k 

¶ Rodeo development $50k 

¶ Town oval $100k 

¶ Business Incubator $760k 

¶ New rubbish truck with compactor $290k 

¶ Goongarrie Cottages $100k 

¶ Main street streetscaping $50k 

¶ Town greening $101k 

¶ Town reticulation $100k 

¶ District wide tourism signage $200k 

¶ Menzies School program $50k 
Tjuntjuntjara School program $50k 

 
Some of the planned Roads expenditure is: 

¶ Niagara  Dam Rd $330k 

¶ Lake Ballard access road & parking $200k 

¶ Tjuntjuntjara roads $530k 

¶ Davyhurst Rd re-sheet $250k 

¶ Evanston Menzies Rd $510k 

¶ Menzies North West Rd $1,812k 
¶ Kookynie Rd dust suppression $484k 

Revenue - Operating $11.5M 

Revenue ï Capital $4.3M 

Revenue ï Total $15.8M 

Expenditure - Operating $8.0M 

Expenditure ï Capital $13.9M 

Expenditure  ï Total $21.9M 
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 Womenôs Leadership Forum 2022 -  15 July 2022 

The Kalgoorlie-Boulder Chamber of Commerce and Industry Inc (KBCCI) hosted the Womenôs 
Leadership Forum 2022 on 15 July where 11 inspirational speakers talked about their          
experiences in life. Attendees from various organisations attended the event and the Shire of 
Menzies had seven women staff attending the whole day event. The program was very       
inspirational and taught failure is not an option. After the program ended,  it was followed by a 
Sundowner where the attendees and speakers had the chance to exchange conversations 
over sampling delicious canapes and drinks. 
 
Some of the presenters of the day provided very inspirational presentations of their successes 
in very trying circumstances included Doctor Craig Challen a cave driver notable for his       
unrelenting efforts in saving a soccer team in a Thai cave rescue mission. Neryl Joyce who 
went from being a Woolworths checkout operator to a military police officer in Iraq. Others 
who presented included Jan Cooper overcoming social basis to women in footy, Rowena    
Olsen a busy mom who makes time to volunteer in helping others and Ms. Ali Kent - MLA, 
Member for Kalgoorlie talked about her journey through life. 
 
                                                                                                         Written by Pema Chhunzom 

CǊŜŜ tǊƻǎǇŜŎǝƴƎ ϧ DŜƻƭƻƎƛŎŀƭ ¢ǳƛǝƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ 5ŀǾƛŘ wŀƴŘƭŜ 
The Menzies CRC with David Randle organised free prospecting and geological tuition      
workshop on 16 July 2022. The workshop was successful with 18 attendees consisting of    
visitors and people from community at Menzies Caravan Park Camp Kitchen. Free sausage 
sizzle was provided during the event. David Randle has experience in prospecting for over 20 
years and has studied Geology at the University of Tasmania. 
 
So far the CRC has received positive feedback about the event being very informative and 
thanking David Randle for volunteering for facilitating the workshops. Similar programs will be 
announced so keep yourself updated on the Shire of Menzies Facebook.  

 
Written  by Pema Chhunzom 
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ARTGOLD : AstroPhotography 

ArtGold arranged for a workshop and 2 field trips for Astrophotography, facilitated by   

Michael Goh in Kalgoorlie Boulder. Michael is a professional Astro photographer located 

just north of Perth, Western Australia. His work is shown in several astronomy based 

documentaries, and in numerous books and publications.  

 

The workshop ran from 14:30 ï 16:30 on Friday 29
 
July as a brief introduction astropho-

tography and the field trips. The first trip was a scheduled night field trip to Lake Ballard 

(Fri 19:30 29 July ï Sat 19:30 30
 
Jul) ï this was postponed due to inclement (overcast 

and maybe rain) weather. The second field trip on the following Saturday - under with 

very cold conditions which most of the other Field groups attended. This was a success 

with photos of the stars / Milky Way and some Satellites and meteorites traces.   

 

Michael was entertaining in his presentations and is very knowledgeable on the subject 

and photographing in general. The attending photographers came from throughout the 

state. There may be some future workshops & fieldtrips. Anyone interested should 

joined the ArtGold Facebook group: Artgold inc. or http://www.artgold.net.au/ webpage. 

Lake Ballard : Presentation by Michael Goh 
before night fall on Saturday 

Astro photo taken by John Warner : Photo 
of the Milky Way ócoreô with a near vertical 
satellite trace.  (faint line). 

Written by John Warner 

https://www.facebook.com/artgoldinc/
http://www.artgold.net.au/?fbclid=IwAR1caA_B-HwzBDpcVK6CwgQ1uCkQ-USb_h-BJGZz-yMitxo8ZXxu9ZSsD7o

